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CLAREMONT / WEASTE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE


10th October, 2006


Hope High School


Prestwood Road


Salford






Meeting commenced: 
6.45 p.m.


“              ended: 
9.10 p.m.

PRESENT:
V. Ivison – in the Chair



Councillor Ainsworth, Ferrer and Owen



B. Patten

-
Claremont Community Association



B. Downes

}
Lullington Road Home Watch



P. Krinks

}



J. Smethurst

-
Height Methodist Church



K. Ivison

}
Middle Victoria Road Home Watch



J. Openshaw

}




F. Butterworth
-
Oakwood Community Association



S. Healey

-
Upper Middle Victoria Road Home Watch



D. Leas

}
R.O.C



J. Leas

}



B. Lee


-
LOPRA

COMMUNITY REPRESENTATIVES AND OTHERS:



J. Cook

-
Worcester Road

D. Terry

}
Hope High School 

M. Obermüller
}
 



A. Cranna

-
Salford Advertiser



B. Wallsworth
-
Weaste Resident



J. Harold

-
Canterbury Gardens



M. Halsall

- 
Victoria Road



M. McDonnell
-
Claremont Resident



S. Nelson

-
Weaste Lane



H. Lord

-
Claremont Resident



K. McKelvey

-
Weaste Resident



K. Wright

-
Local Resident

OFFICERS:
A. Westwood

-
Area Co-ordinator



M. Walbank

-
Neighbourhood Manager



M. Hall

}
Children’s Services

I. Heald

}




M. Arnold

}
Housing and Planning



G. Hodgin

-
Urban Vision



K. Fairhurst

-
Community Services



M. McHugh

-
Customer and Support Services

(Please note that all those present did not sign the attendance list and that this has resulted in the omission of a number of names from the list.)

1. CODE OF CONDUCT

The Chairman, V. Ivison, provided details of the ‘Code of Conduct’ operated by the Committee and, for the information of those individuals attending the meeting for the first time, drew particular attention to the following –

“In the first place, attendees at Community Committee will be permitted only one question or comment per agenda item. If time permits and there are no other questions or comments forthcoming, attendees can make second, third, etc questions or comments.”
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Cooke, Deas and Heywood and E. Heywood and C. Phillips. 

3. PRESENTATION – BUILDING SCHOOLS FOR THE FUTURE

M. Hall and I. Heald from Children’s Services, addressed the Committee regarding the Building Schools for the Future (BSF) programme and discussed, and asked questions on, its implications.

The BSF programme is a Government initiative to renovate secondary schools.  Salford had been allocated £110M to transform buildings and Information and Communication Technology (ICT).  Whilst the funds could be used to improve only the structure of buildings it was acknowledged that this was only appropriate if such action served the needs of the pupils and staff.  The Salford Local Authority were, therefore, hoping to use the funds to create schools for the 21st century which would help young people fulfil their potential, ensure schools were at the heart of the community and help to create a City where young people were valued.  

Overall the intention was to replace some of the existing schools with new ones and substantially refurbish others.  This would allow for a wider range of teaching, an extended range of local services for the local community and greater flexibility and ease of movement throughout the buildings.  The improvements in ICT would, in addition to improving teaching, allow pupils and parents to interact with the school outside of school hours.

BSF was a long-term programme of 10 to 15 years and it was anticipated would commence in approximately 2009.  The Committee was given details also of the proposals for other schools in the City including Roman Catholic Voluntary Aided Schools.

The Committee made a number of comments and asked questions, including –

· The details of the consultation process to be undertaken in respect of the future of the Hope High School and its proposed move and change to Academy status.

· The future of All Hallows R.C. High School, including details of its possible future location.

· Concerns relating to the school population figures relating to the proposals for Buile Hill High School

M. Hall concluded the presentation by reminding Members that although the BSF programme was currently directed at only secondary schools a further phase for primary schools would follow.

The Chairman, on behalf of the Committee, thanked M. Hall and I. Heald for their attendance at the meeting and for their informative and interesting presentation.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the content of the presentation be noted.



(2) THAT update reports in respect of the Building Schools for the Future programme be submitted at future meetings of this Committee.



(3) THAT it be noted that anybody wishing to comment on the proposals was invited to complete the questionnaire that had been circulated, or respond via the Salford City Council website at www.salford.gov.uk/bsf.

4. BUDGET SUB-COMMITTEE – 25th SEPTEMBER, 2006

RESOLVED: THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Committee for the applications for funding as detailed below, be approved –

	APPLICANT
	PURPOSE
	DECISION

	1.  Height Veterans Bowling Club


	Green hire/Running costs/Insurance
	Approve

£500.00 (CH&WB)

	2.  Salford Community Leisure


	Activity staff / transport / venue hire
	Approve

£740.00 (CH&WB)

	3.  Helping Hands Minor Repair Service


	Lease of Van
	Approve

£2600.00

	4.  Salford Symphony Orchestra


	Running costs for caretaking, heating and lighting at Moorside School
	Approve

£225.00

	5.  Langworthy Reds ARLFC


	Coaching Course
	Approve

£320.00 (CH&WB)

	6.  Reclaiming our Community
	Gardening materials / trees/ shrubs /plants
	Approve

£500.00



	7.  Home-start
	Rent
	Approve

£1700.00


5. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 12th September, 2006, were approved as a correct record, subject to the following amendments –

(a)
Neighbourhood Planning Process – Minute 5(a)

the deletion of –

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the appointments of Claire Pilsworth and Lynn Crowder to the Neighbourhood Planning Steering Group be noted.  

and the insertion in its place of –

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the appointments of Mike Halsall and Lynn Crowder to the Neighbourhood Planning Steering Group be noted.  

(b)
Oakwood High School and other Education Issues – Minute 5(c)
the deletion of –

It was reported that local Councillors were making necessary arrangements to use the “Call-In” process regarding the sale of the site of the former Oakwood High School.

and the insertion in its place of –

It was reported that, at the request of the members of the Claremont / Weaste Community Committee, local Councillors were making necessary arrangements to use the “Call-In” process regarding the sale of the site of the former Oakwood High School.

(c)
Highways Sub-Committee – Minute 6

the deletion of –

(iii)
20 mph signing Manor Road / Dronfield Road Area

and the insertion in its place of –

(iii)
20 mph signing Manor Road / Doveleys Road / Lullington Road Area
6. MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Nominations to Neighbourhood Plan Advisory Group


(Previous Minute 5(a) – 12th September, 2006)

RESOLVED:
THAT the following individuals be elected as Community Representatives on the Claremont / Weaste Neighbourhood Plan Advisory Group –


B. Wallsworth


B. Patten


S. Nelson

(b)
Footpaths at Buile Hill Park (Weaste Lane Entrance)

(Previous Minute 5(b) – 12th September, 2006.

M. Walbank provided an update report in respect of the work he was undertaking to ensure the renewal of the footpath at the Weaste Lane entrance of Buile Hill Park.


RESOLVED: THAT the report be noted.

(c)
Programme for Highway Works


(Previous Minute 6 – 12th September, 2006)

M. Walbank confirmed the decisions taken by the Highways Sub-Committee regarding the Programme of Highway Works to be undertaken with funding from the Devolved Highways Budget.

G. Hodgin, Urban Vision, addressed the Committee regarding his role within (a) the neighbourhood Management process, and (b) within Urban Vision.

Discussion ensued in respect of a number of issues relating to Highways and their maintenance within the Neighbourhood Management area.

G. Hodgin informed Members that should they wish to report any issues relating to Highways they should do so by calling the Customer Contact Centre on 0161 603 4001. 

The Chairman, on behalf of the Committee, thanked G. Hodgin for his attendance at the meeting.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

7. REPORTS FROM LOCALITIES

(a)
Height / Claremont

B. Downes reported on work, which was being undertaken in respect of the refurbishment of the Club House at the Height Veterans Bowling Club.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(b)
Pendlebury

No report.

(c)
Oakwood
F. Butterworth indicated that problems were being experienced with the installation of the Alleygating Schemes within the Oakwood area and requested details of a contact officer for the project.


M. Walbank reported that the contact officer was Ian Lavin, and that he could be contacted by telephone on 0161 793 2814.



RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.


(d)
New Weaste


No report.

(e)
Weaste

Members reported concerns relating to issues arising from the number of Houses in Multiple Occupancy within the area.

A discussion took place and it was reported that currently planning permission was not required for such properties.

RESOLVED:
THAT 
the concerns of this Committee regarding the issue be submitted to the Strategic Director of Housing and Planning.

(f)
Parks
P. Krinks reported on the continuing problems associated with the recycling site at the Manor Road entrance of Buile Hill Park. 

M. Walbank reported that his discussions with D. Robinson, Environment Directorate, in respect of the issue were ongoing.

RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

(g)
Hope


No report.

(h)
Hope Hospital
Councillor Ainsworth reported that the revised planning application submitted in respect of Hope Hospital was to be considered at the meeting of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel on Thursday, 16th November, 2006.

V. Ivison submitted a report regarding issues affecting Hope Hospital, a copy of which is included in Appendix 1 of the minutes.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

8. PARTICIPATORY BUDGETING PILOT SCHEME PROPOSAL

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT this Committee support involvement in the Participatory Budgeting Pilot Scheme, as detailed in the report now submitted.



(2) THAT a representative from the Participatory Budget Unit be invited to attend the next meeting of this Committee to provide more information in respect of the scheme.

9. ATTENDANCE AT COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BY YOUNG PEOPLE

RESOLVED:
THAT the theme for the February, 2007, meeting of this Committee be ‘Children and Young People.’ 

10. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of this Committee be held on Tuesday, 14th November, 2006, at Hope High School, Prestwood Road, Salford at 7.00 p.m.
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